Board of Water Commissioners meeting minutes
August 9, 2023

1. The meeting was called to order by Mike at 7:33am. Those in attendance were Mike Corda, Bob
Frederico, Matthew Pearson, Ken Grew, and Dave Erickson.

2. A motion was made by Ken to accept the minutes of the July12, 2023 meeting. Second by Bob,
Voted unanimously in favor.

3. Appointments: {New business)

4, Correspondence: (New business)

5. The Treasurer’s report was read by Matt, Bob made a motion to accept the report, Ken second,
Voted unanimously in favor. '

6. The Business Manager presented his report. Audit is done. PFAS treatment at wells: East Street,
Worcester Street, and Trinity Ave, will all need PFAS treatment when the EPA lowers the MCL to 4
parts per trillion from 20 ppt. We Had 2 engineering firms come out to give a preliminary study.
The estimated cost for East Street is $9,500,000.00, Worcester Street is $8,400,000.00, and Trinity
Ave will also need Iron and Manganese treatment along with PFAS, the cost for both is
$20,900,000.00. Matt has spoke with the town administrator about acquiring a piece of land
between Spanish river and Powerline dr. to construct the treatment plant for Trinity Ave.
Connection fees and rates: Matt is going to revisit the connection fees and tie in rates and come
back with recommendations for how to proceed to pay for the treatment.

7. The Superintendent presented his report: The Lead and copper sampling is done, and results
were sent out to customers who participated. Everything looks good.

8. East street #3 well is back online and running well. Trinity Ave is offline.

9. Fire and burglar alarms at the office and the pump stations: Are installed. Dankris builders have
completed installing pipes at pigeon hill they are pressure tested and passed chlorination test.
Sanitary survey; August 30" and 31°,

10. Old business: none.

11. New business, Dirty water complaints from the Sunrise, Trinity Ave, Powerline Dr, Spanish river,
Cheryl Dr, Joys Rd, Barbara Jean St, Gristmill, Pleasant St, Cedar Hill, Millstone: Several customers
(See attached sheet) came to the meeting to discuss their concerns of the brown water while
Trinity Ave is being run. Also concerns about communication, how the problem is to be resolved,
and compensation. Matt, Dave, and the commissioners spoke About having engineering firms in
to explore PFAS treatment for 3 well sites, plus an iron and manganese plant for trinity Ave station
that will resolve the dirty water issue. Also speaking with the town to acquire a piece of land
behind Spanish River Rd. We are having 2 independent companies come in and do water sampling
at concerned customers’ houses. We will be looking into updating our website, being more active
on our Facebook page with updates. We expressed our concern and understood the frustration
but are working to make things better and to stay ahead of the game with PFAS.

12. The commissioners decided to table the requests for reimbursements until next months meeting.

Next Monthly meeting will be Septemberl3, 2023 @ 7:00 pm



Meeting Adjourneg by Ken second by Bob voted unanimously @ 9:05am

4

David Erickson
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